GEORGIA EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT AND HOMELAND SECURITY AGENCY

BRIAN P. KEMP GOVERNOR



JAMES C. STALLINGS DIRECTOR

January 14, 2025

Honnorable Bill Slaughter Chairman Lowndes County Board of Commissioners 327 North Ashley Street Valdosta, Georgia 31601

Dear Chairman Slaughter:

On behalf of Governor Brian P. Kemp, it is my pleasure to inform you that a Hazard Mitigation Grant Program (HMGP) award has been approved by the Federal Emergency Management Agency. This grant, which has been designated HMGP 4400-0033 will be used to purchase and install five (5) fixed generator for to ensure continuity of critical services to the community. The total approved cost is \$1,451,871 with a federal share of \$1,088,903, state share of \$145,187, and a local share of \$217,781.

These funds are subject to the execution of the enclosed Recipient-Subrecipient Agreement. Please sign and return the agreement and a fully executed copy will be returned to you later for your files.

Thank you for your commitment to protect Georgia citizens. I appreciate your efforts to ensure that Georgia continues to be a safer place for us to live and raise our families. By working together, we are continuing to reduce the impacts caused by natural hazards. Should you have any questions regarding this grant, please contact Stephen Clark, Hazard Mitigation Manager, at (404) 635-4573.

Sincerely,

Valaris Grooms for,

James C. Stallings

lt/rl

Enclosures

cc: Ashley Tye, Director

Lowndes County Emergency Managenment Agency

Frank Maneer, Area Coordinator

Georgia Emergency Management and Homeland Security Agency